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Termination Notice 

Notice is hereby given that on April 14, 2022, the agreement between Kidney Replacement 
Therapies, Kenosha, Wisconsin, and the Secretary of Health and Human Services, as an End 
Stage Renal Disease (ESRD) facility in the Medicare program, will be terminated. 

 
The Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services has determined that Kidney Replacement 
Therapies is not in compliance with the following Medicare Conditions for Coverage for ESRDs. 

42 CFR § 494.140 Personnel Qualifications 
42 CFR § 494 30 Infection Control  
42 CFR § 494.90 Patient Plan of Care 
42 CFR § 494.150 Responsibilities of the Medical Director  
42 CFR § 494.180 Governance 
42 CFR § 494.62 Condition for Emergency Preparedness  
 

The Medicare program will not make payment for ESRD services furnished to patients after the close 
of April 14, 2022.  

 
Anna J. Olson  
Acute & Continuing Care Branch Manager 
CMS-Chicago, Survey & Operations Group 

 
 


